Minutes of the North Yorkshire Long Distance Walkers Association’s AGM held at the George Hotel, Easingwold

Saturday 22nd January 2011 at 15.00

Present:

          Caroline Roy (Walks Secretary), Teresa Walker (Group Secretary)

          Roger Wandless, Simon Leck, David Jacques, John O’Neill, 

          Malcolm Reid, Sue Reid

Apologies:  Anne Kirton, John Stenton, Steve Cobb, Tony Long

Minutes of the last meeting.

Copies of the minutes were distributed.

Group Secretary Report for 2010

Teresa Walker thanked everyone for attending and thanked Caroline Roy for all the hard work she had put into organising the Walks Programme.

The Group has now ceased its membership of the Ramblers Association as they are satisfied that the LDWA insurance covers walk leaders if any unfortunate accidents should occur.  It is important to keep all records of any accidents in case of insurance claims.
Teresa Walker reported on LDWA issues as discussed at the Local Groups Representative Meeting held on 14th November 2010 in Conwy.

It is the LDWA’s fortieth anniversary in 2012 and the views of local groups are being sought to consider what form the celebrations should take.  The 100 in 2012 will be visiting several places relevant to the history of the LDWA.  One idea put forward so far is that September 2012 could be a month of special celebration walks.  This could also be a time to redesign the LDWA logo and to change the name into a shorter form.

Attracting new members and catering for existing members was also discussed, with suggestions of sending out monthly emails with more up to date information on walks.  It was felt that walk leaders should introduce themselves to everyone on the walk and to ensure that new members are always made welcome.

Simon Leck has taken on the role of Website and Internet Coordinator for the LDWA website.  The LDWA are also paying Mark Hawker for IT support.

There was some discussion about having an indicator on the LDWA website which would highlight any amendments or additions to walks already advertised in Strider.  All walk leaders must be fully paid up members of the LDWA.

It was noted that nationally there was a trend towards shorter walks.  Consideration was given as to why this might be the case.
Membership of the LDWA is about 6,900, which is 500 more than the previous year.  The percentage of female members is increasing.  There are no plans to increase membership fees.  There is a healthy group surplus of £14k.

The LDWA has a donations policy and if groups have an initiative they would like financial assistance with then the National Committee will consider it.  Last year two new trails received a contribution.

It was noted that there was a low turnout to the Group representatives meeting so a more central location will be chosen to attract more delegates.  The meeting is open to any representative of the group and it is felt that someone should represent North Yorkshire at the next meeting.

Walks Secretary’s Report

We have had 22 walks in 2010 covering the Wolds.  Two fell casualty to bad weather, Liz Duncan’s Huggate walk in January and Simon’s Lealholm walk in February, the latter we are re-staging later this spring.

As well as our regulars, we had some new leaders in 2010; Simon Leck and Angela Queen who stepped in to save Christine Spencer’s walk in October.

It was a shame for Angela that we also had a potentially difficult situation on that walk with some walkers who although experienced LDWA members, turned up for a moorland walk in bad weather without any suitable warm and waterproof clothing.  Happily everyone arrived back safely but the incident serves as a reminder that as leaders, our resourcefulness can be put to the test.  

Special thanks to our busiest leaders in 2010 who were Simon Leck leading four walks (though one of those was snowed off) and Alan Cutts who came up with three.  Thanks go to everyone who organises walks, no matter how frequently or otherwise.  We especially miss Christine Spencer who has not walked with the group since last spring due to illness but who is well on her way to recovery and it was lovely to see her at the Christmas lunch.

A couple of new things we tried this year - firstly the Lyke Wake Walk, a supported linear event of this famous walk which 30 people attended and successfully completed, aided by a very competent support team;, a new idea for our Christmas walk at Sutton-under-Whitestonecliffe which again was well supported with 18 of us sitting down to a splendid Christmas lunch.  The LWW didn’t break even however we had to dip into the funds to cover the cost, so for our similar venture next year, the Seahorse Saunter, we have raised the cost to £20 which should adequately cover all costs and hopefully give a little to funds too.

Walks are generally well attended and we are one of few groups that walks more than once a month.  Numbers and people attending still appear to be very geographically orientated which is a reflection of the wide area the group covers.  We have had some new faces on our walks this year who have been out more than once, so we must be doing something right.

Teresa Walker led a walk as part of the Pateley Bridge Festival in September after being approached by the festival organisers.

We have some more new leaders for 2011, Roger Wandless and John Stenton so thanks to them.  We are also staging the Kilburn Kanter for the first time since 2006, for which we have already received over 20 offers of help.

In summary, we have a healthy level of activity with lots of enthusiastic leaders, new ideas and well supported walks, from which we can all take heart.

Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer Anne Kirton was unable to attend. Copies of the Treasurer’s Report were distributed to those present.  Interest rates are very low.  Once again the issue was raised of the group using a debit card instead of cheques for drawing out money especially as the Kilburn Kanter will generate a lot more financial activity.

Anne sent a letter of resignation and the meeting expressed its thanks to Anne for all her hard work over the past few years and look forward to seeing her on future walks.

Election of Officers

Teresa Walker was re-elected as Group Secretary and elected as Chairperson.  Proposed by Caroline Roy Seconded by John O’Neill.  
Caroline Roy was re-elected as Walks Secretary.   Proposed by Dave Jacques Seconded by John O’Neill.

Following Anne’s Kirton resignation, Roger Wandless was elected as Treasurer, proposed by John O’Neill and seconded by Caroline Roy.
The sub committee for the Kilburn Kanter was agreed and comprises of:

Dave Jacques, Simon Leck, Penny Baldwin, John O’Neill, Roger Wandless, Malcolm Reid, Sue Reid, Caroline Roy, Teresa Walker and any other members who may be interested in organising the event.

Activities planned for 2011

Kilburn Kanter

Roger Wandless has agreed to take over the group accounts for the Kilburn Kanter. 

Malcolm Reid stated that the group needed a signature or flagship walk to get them established again. 

Copies of the badge were shown to the group.  Badges cost 82p each for 200 or 42p each for 500.  It was decided to buy 500 to cover badges for two years. An entrance fee of £9 is to be charged and this will include a badge and certificate.  There will be no entries on the day and a limit of 150 for catering purposes.  Entry forms and route descriptions will be made available on the website when the walk is advertised in Strider.  Roger will email the completed entry forms to Caroline.  Tally card examples were distributed for the group’s approval. 

Dave Jacques agreed to investigate if there are any burko boilers that can be hired.  Dave has some North Yorkshire equipment stored in his garage which he has been loaning out to other groups for their Challenge Walks.

The Seahorse Saunter is planned for Saturday 30th July and nine people have expressed an interest so far.  This walk will be limited to 30 people and so far Caroline has been quoted £96 for a 16 person mini bus.  It was decided to use a professional organisation for insurance purposes.
Any Other Business

Caroline requested that walk leaders write a brief resume about their walk and put it on the website. The group’s attention was drawn to the Westmorland & North Lancs group’s website as an example of good practice.

Simon Leck is going to the National Executives AGM and agreed to submit ideas to Strider.  Some members felt that Strider was reporting too many overseas walking trips and not enough about what local groups do.  It was stated that there should be local walks for local people.  Simon has agreed to working on developing  the North Yorkshire website and it is hoped to make better use of emails to contact members.

Meeting closed at 16.00

